Minutes of WG&E Meeting on Installations with the Heath MLB January 11, 2022 at 1:30 virtual meeting

Present: WG&E: Brian Sullivan, Betsy Loiko, and Chris LaVertu

MLB: Art Schwenger, Anne Emmet, David Gordon, Bill Fontes, and Ned Wolf with Jan Carr visiting, and MLP Manager, Sheila Litchfield

Chris said that the first invoice for \$8,080. came through the pole application receipt process. As for the second, he said that it was for pre-construction make-ready. That occurred before TriWire began construction, and Chris said they weren't billed for it.

Sheila said that we've already been reimbursed for the first one.

David asked Brian to summarize for everyone including Bill Ennen the WG&E explanation of what happened.

Chris said that he knows of no confirmation of the Sertex connection between Heath and Colrain. Sheila said that we would talk with Joe Parda at 2.

Sheila said that we're seeking itemization of ongoing subscription costs for municipal buildings. Chris said they will follow up on providing the needed information.

Chris said that he has not removed the POD from the parking lot at 18 Jacobs Road because he thought we were going to reach out to Jennifer to see if there are people in Mohawk Estates wanting installations before May.

Chris said that they would get door hangers to Bill Fontes at his home tomorrow.

Chris said that there are 2 installs scheduled for Thursday and that they are pretty much done. There are 3 customers who have shown some interest but for whom no installation has yet been scheduled. Sheila asked whether phone calls to those people are needed. Chris made no specific request that a phone call be made.

Sheila asked Chris for assistance in getting the total drop cost for Bill Ennen.

The meeting adjourned at 1:58.

Respectfully submitted,

Ned Wolf